
COMMONWEALTH OF KENTUCKY 
BEFORE THE ELECTRIC GENERATION 

AND TRANSMISSION SITING BOARD 

In the Matter of: 

ELECTRONIC APPLICATION OF PIKE ) 
COUNTY SOLAR PROJECT, LLC FOR A ) 
CERTIFICATE OF CONSTRUCTION FOR AN ) 
UP TO 100 MEGAWATT MERCHANT ) 
ELECTRIC SOLAR GENERATING FACILITY ) 
IN PIKE COUNTY, KENTUCKY 

Case No. 2024-00105 

APPLICANT PIKE COUNTY SOLAR PROJECT, LLC'S 
MOTION TO RESCHEDULE FORMAL HEARING 

Comes now Applicant Pike County Solar Project, LLC (the "Project") by and through 

counsel and for good cause, and respectfully moves the Kentucky Electric Generation and 

Transmission Siting Board ("Board") to reschedule the formal hearing relative to the Project's 

Application, which is currently scheduled for October 3, 2024. 

The reason for this request is that the Project's key witnesses, Jeannine Johnson and Erich 

Miarka of Savion, LLC, are both in areas of North Carolina that were severely affected by the 

catastrophic damage and flooding beginning last Friday and continuing to the present from 

Hurricane Helene. Specifically, roads in and out of the area are indefinitely closed, and these 

witnesses are without internet or electric, and even cellular service is intermittent. They are also 

dealing with the effects of the storm in their families and community, making preparation and 

travel this week impossible. 
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The Project therefore respectfully requests that the Board reschedule the formal hearing for 

another date that is at least a week beyond October 3, 2024, to allow time for roads to hopefully 

become passable and electric/internet to be restored. 

As an alternative date , the Project notes that another formal hearing (on the Lynn Bark 

Energy Center application, Case No. 2024-00104) is scheduled for October 16, 2024 and involves 

the same witnesses as this Project. It would therefore be efficient for these two hearings to proceed 

on October 16 if that is possible for the Board and other stakeholders. 

The Project will publish public notice of the new formal hearing date as soon as possible 

once it is set by the Board. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Sommer L. Sheely 
Dylan F. Borchers 
Kara H. Herrnstein 
BRICKER GRAYDON LLP 
100 South Third Street 
Columbus, OH 43215-4291 
Telephone: (614) 227-2300 
Facsimile: (614) 227-2390 
E-mail: ssheely@brickergraydon. om 

dborchers@brickergraydon. om 
kerrnstein@brickergraydon. om 

Counsel for Pike County Solar Project, LLC 
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